
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF RUSHWICK PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON

WEDNESDAY 10TH JULY 2013 AT 7.30 PM IN RUSHWICK VILLAGE HALL

 PRESENT:  Mr A. Deakin (Chair), Mrs V. Wigglesworth, Mrs V Bennett, Mrs P Haywood, Mr F Langbridge, 

 Mr I Parker and Mr J Baker

 IN ATTENDANCE:  District Councillors Mr P Swinburn and Mr R Bass   

1.        Apologies for absence:  Mrs M Rowley (Holiday) - accepted.       

2.        Declaration of Interests

           1. Members were reminded to update their register of interests.

           2. Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary: None

           3. Other Disclosable Interests: None

3.       To consider written requests from Councillors for the Council to Grant a Dispensation (S33 of the 

          Localism Act 2011):  None requested.

4.       Minutes: To consider the adoption of The Parish Council Meeting of Wednesday 12th June 2013.

          Having been previously circulated, these were signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  

5.       Progress Reports: Matters arising from previous minutes and review of Action Plan.

          No matters arising. The Action Plan was reviewed and updated. The Council agreed in the interests of Health 

          and Safety to erect No Parking signs on the grass verge opposite Christine Avenue. Clerk to make some

          enquiries. The Council agreed a representative should be appointed in order to form better communication 

          links and offer help and support to Rushwick Pre-School in respect of planning issues. Mr Parker volunteered 

          to take on this role. This was agreed.

6.       Parish Lengthsman Scheme:  The Lengthsman had received a guided tour of the parish to identify work

          needing attention. Clerk to liaise with Highways concerning the footpath from the western end of the village

          past Roots and down to Bransford being impassable. 

7.       Reports from representatives:    

7.1  County Councillor: No report available.

7.2  District Councillor: The monthly report had been distributed. In addition Mr Swinburn reported on

Cala Homes Planning Application – Very disappointed to have lost appeal and to have had all the   legal costs awarded against MHDC.   

7.3  Report from Village Hall Committee: A letter received from The Management Committee – Strategic   

 Developments for Open Space Provision was acknowledged. The Council will focus on compiling an  

 Aspiration list of how it can enhance facilities within the village generated as a result of development. 

 It was proposed a request for a meeting is then held with a planning officer to present The Parish Council aspiration list to support village development including the pre-school and village hall. This was unanimously agreed. An amendment was then made to this proposal to also include Playscape and play equipment.

The amendment was then agreed upon.

7.4  Footpath Officers report: No report available

7.5   Report from Playscape: Nothing to report

               7.6   School Representatives Report: Mrs Wigglesworth reported

· Schools break up on 24th July 2013 

· The roof to the school hall is to be repaired over the summer.

· 131 pupils for next year

· Both school Fayre and School Play a great success – a great end to the school year.

    7.7   Police Report – Crime Statistics included

                       0 ASB

                       1 Burglary – Theft of a motorbike in a garage dwelling

                       1 Theft – Catalytic Converter

                       1 Criminal Damage/Vehicle Crime – Stones being thrown from behind the bushes at passing

                       Vehicles along A4440 (1 vehicle hit), no witnesses or suspects.

                       1 RTC (Non-Injury)

8.       Finance

           8.1   The payment of accounts as per schedule were authorized.

           8.2   Budget comparison figures (Quarter 1) were distributed for information..

9.      Planning: No planning to discuss. Mr Langbridge offered to help with Electronic Planning Communication.     

10.    Hallam Land Management Presentation 26th June 2013 at Lower Broadheath Village Hall at 7.30pm. The           Chairman, Mr Parker, Mrs Rowley and Mrs Haywood attended this informative presentation in which Hallam Land Management explained their proposals together with background history.

An agenda item is to be placed on the August agenda concerning a 7 acre site identified as Green Space Land located between Crown East Lane (Church heading towards the Island) and the hedgerow boundary of Rushwick. . Consideration needs to be given to the future of this area.  
11.     Mrs. Nichola Holden was co-opted onto the Parish Council.        

12.    Correspondence for Information: Circulated for information.  

13.     Councillors’ reports and items for future agendas: Mrs. Bennett suggested a Village Clear-Up needs to 

          be arranged.

Meeting closed at 10.15pm

S Baxter (Clerk)  

14th July 2013                                                                                         

